
 

Members of the Committee House Agriculture.  

We live approximately 1 ½ west of the proposed 12,500 head dairy farm near Abercrombie, ND. Our 
concerns have seemed to go by the wayside. First the dairy farm is in the middle of 2 rivers a mile 
from each. My first concern is my drinking water as I am on the same aquifer as this dairy farm 
would be. The testing by hydrologists say it WILL contaminate my well. They also will be spreading 
manure next to my house. This bill shows a benefit to livestock over residents.  

Please DO NO pass this bill. How would you feel if this was in your back yard? Thank you for 
allowing me to submit my testimony.  

 

Matt and Pam Kinneberg 

17460 69th St. SE 

Wahpeton, ND 58075 

 


